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Firstly, I should like to welcome all the new F&B Manawatū members to the Branch and

I hope we shall see you at one of our monthly talks or on one of our trips. You can

subscribe to our website to receive updates and check on the Manawatū Branch events

etc. The website is: www.naturesvoicemanawatu.org.nz 

Secondly, As you will notice we have a new Manawatū Branch Logo. The bird is a

whitehead or pōpokotea and its population is decreasing. However, the whitehead is

found in the Turitea Reserve and can be seen in significant numbers.  Whiteheads are the

only North Island hosts for the long-tailed cuckoo.
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